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Hello Mountain Viewers, 
 

We should not have wished so hard to get out of the triple digits of 
temperature…. We went right into below freezing!  BRRRRR!! 
 

There are a few items I would like to remind the community about and I 
mean the entire community. 
 

• Keep up with the CC&R’S. 

Age Verification:   Many residents don’t realize this is of utmost 
importance and needs to be taken care of when Merit asks for the 
verification.  
Underage children/adults living in the community:  This could 
affect our senior status and change the way we live. 
Pets:  Two pets per household are allowed.  They should be kept 
inside before 8:00 a.m. and after 10:00 p.m.  They should be kept 
on a leash when they are out in the community no matter what the 
breed or size.  This is for their safety.  Pet noises should not 
disturb neighbors and pet droppings should not be left on your 
neighbors’ property.  Please be considerate of others. 

 
These are just a few items that have been brought up at recent meetings.  
In each instance, these things must be reported or verified with our 
property management company, Merit. 
 

Any questions you may have regarding our community, feel free to call 
me or any other board member for information.  Problems or something 
being broken in the common areas, (pool, clubhouse, etc.) trouble with 
neighbors, their pets, property or misuse of the aforementioned, reports 
should go to Deanna at Merit directly.  Merit will guide you to a plan of 
action.  It is their job to respond to our questions and concerns.   
 

Have a great month and stay safe. 
 
Charles Foronjy, HOA President 
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Before I get started, some of our members have asked me to talk about making reservations 
for the Ladies’ Luncheons, Dine Outs, and special dinners at the clubhouse.  We all 
agree, the more residents in attendance the better the event is.  We love to see all of you 
there.  But remember, reservations in some cases are an absolute must.  Therefore, when 
the sponsor/s for the event asks for reservations, please make sure you give them a call 
or send an email.  Restaurants are excited to have our business but cannot staff appropriately 
if we don’t give them an accurate count of those in attendance.  Dinners at the clubhouse may 
not have enough food, or too much, if we don’t have an accurate count.  Therefore, when our 
event sponsor asks for reservations make sure you give them a call so we can have the most 
successful event possible.  See you there! 
 
Looking Back 
 

Some of the events in January that have occurred so far are the Dine Out at the Olive 
Garden, the Ladies’ Luncheon at the Cactus Cantina, and Bunco.  I am happy to say I 
attended all of the functions mentioned and had a great time at each one.  The Olive Garden 
delivered great service and some of the best food I have had in a long time!  What a 
great place.  Thank you, Ron and Yolanda for your hard work on all of the Dine Outs.  
After a super lunch at the Cactus Cantina, a bunch of us decided to go to the movies in the 
same center as the restaurant.  We saw Parental Guidance which turned out to be a great 
comedy show about grandparents taking care of their grandkids while the parents went away 
for a few days.  Sound familiar?  It turned out to be a real winner for all of us. 
 
Bunco was a roaring success, as usual.  Bev B. won for the last Bunco; Kathy B. had the 
most losses; Bev P. the most baby Bunco’s; Donna M. the most Bunco’s; and Twila D. had 
the most wins. 
 
Again, without contributors to each one of our activities, we wouldn’t have such an 
active, caring community.  Thank you one and all for all you do. 
 
Looking Ahead 
 

Plans being made for February include the Ladies’ Luncheon at Jason’s Deli in Moreno 
Valley on Monday, February 11th at noon.  Lori Humphrey (485-6815) and Marilyn 
Dawson (601-2031) will be taking reservations for this fun event until Thursday, 
February 7th.  Give one of them a call to secure your attendance. 
 
We are not planning a Dine Out in February due to scheduling conflicts.  However, there will 
be one in March you can put on your calendar for the 21st at the Dragon House in 
Moreno Valley.  If you have not been to the Dragon House, you need to know they are one of 
the premier Chinese food restaurants in Moreno Valley.  Great food!   
 
TGIF will be at the clubhouse on Friday, February 22nd.  Bring a covered dish and join your 
neighbors. 

What’s Happening? 
by Carolyn Daniels, Social Club Chair 



 
 
Planning Ahead 
 

Again, I will mention the planning ahead for St. Patrick’s Day, on Sunday March 17th.  
There will be a $5.00 per person corned beef and cabbage dinner and extra fun at the 
clubhouse.  Be sure to put this fun event on your calendar.  Don’t forget, Yolanda will be the 
resident chef for the night.  One other event you need to calendar for the future is our 
annual Independence Day celebration.  Since July 4th falls in the middle of the week we had 
to choose either the weekend before or after.  We chose the weekend before and booked new 
entertainment for Saturday, June 29th.  It promises to be a great event! 
 

 

MOUNTAIN VIEW SOCIAL CLUB FINANCIAL REPORT by Judy Box 

Dec 15 – Jan 14, 2013 
 

 
Balance Forward: 

 
$ 1,246.01 

   
Income:   

 Holiday Dinner       $   339.00  
 Holiday Dinner -  Bar            170.00  

             Newsletter Classified Ad               5.00  
 Holiday Dinner - 50/50   110.00  

TOTAL         624.00      1,870.01 
   
Expenses:   

Jan Newsletter 68.29  
Holiday Dinner -  Food 370.00  
Closet Supplies            55.74  
Bar Supplies           93.16  

            Gift Cards         100.00  
            Ladies’ Luncheon            43.10  

TOTAL 730.29 1,139.72 
Funds on Hand:   

US Bank 960.62  
Petty Cash 179.10  

   

TOTAL $ 1,139.72 $ 1,139.72 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Thank You 

When Olyda (Oly) came home after five weeks of hospitalization, we received a call from 
Ginny Miller who organized a group to provide meals.  The support given in cards, calls, 
prayers, shawls and meals will never be forgotten.  God bless all of you for your kindness and 
caring.   
Bob and Olyda (Oly) Vernlund 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TOASTED ANGEL FOOD CAKE  - Thanks to Kate Wenke 

(Makes one) 
                             
I Tbs. cream cheese, softened  
2 slices angel food cake (3/4 inch thick)   
1 to 2 tsp. raspberry preserves  
2 tsp. butter, softened  
Confectioners sugar  
  
Spread cream cheese on one slice of cake. Spread preserves on second slice. Place slices 
together, sandwich-style. Spread butter on outsides of the cake . In a large skillet or griddle, 
toast sandwiches until cake is lightly browned on each side and cream cheese is melted.  Dust 
with confectioners sugar.                Serve immediately.    Easy to make more.  

   MOVIE NIGHTMOVIE NIGHTMOVIE NIGHTMOVIE NIGHT... First Fridays                                          

 February 1      6:45pm     at the clubhouse 

A love story for February.....While You Were SleepingWhile You Were SleepingWhile You Were SleepingWhile You Were Sleeping    

Sandra Bullock plays a transit worker who pulls a commuter off the tracks after he's mugged. 

While he's comatose, his family wrongly assumes she's his fiancee and she doesn't correct 
them ... and then she falls for his brother.  1995 PG 
 

       Cast: Sandra Bullock, Bill Pullman, Peter Gallagher, Peter Boyle 

          **** Bring a snack to share.    Beverages will be sold for $1.00**** 
 
Coming March for Movie Night... HOOSIERS  ...a great based-on-true-story about 
basketball during the month of Hoosier Hysteria   ...March 1st    
 

 

      

 

      
CARE GIVER       

 

20+ years of Experience 
Available 24/7 

Loving, Caring, Christian bringing love, peace and joy 
References available upon request 

 
Call:  Elizabeth L. Carr 

310-987-5291 
 



Ladies’ Bible Study 
• meets each Wednesday at the clubhouse starting at 10:00am 
• all are welcome, we are non-denominational 
• we are starting a new series in February 

 

Discerning the Voice of God     by Priscilla Shirer 
 

  Discerning the Voice of God provides practical help in knowing what 
you hear is from God.  This 15 week study begins February 13th 
ending May 20.   
Contact Gretchen Williams (924-4352) for more information. 
 

 

 

Donations of clothing, small furniture, and toys are being accepted by the Ladies’ 

Auxiliary at VFW Post 233 in Beaumont, for the ASYMCA in Twentynine Palms, 

CA.  For large donations call  

Lori Rodriguez at 909-213-3220 to arrange pick-up. 

Dottie Shepard (our Mountain View neighbor) will also be available for questions at 

951-966-0052. 

 
 

 

Jo Ann Foronjy will be coordinating and accepting donations of hot dishes and 

sweet treats for the Moreno Valley Firefighters on Valentine’s Day, in appreciation 

for all they do for us as a community.   

Jo Ann’s phone number for questions is 951-242-0681. 
 

 

 

 

****Reminder**** 
 

The speed limit within our community is 25 MPH!   

          If possible, speeders may be publically humiliated!  ���� 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 


